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Recent challenges, such as recurring pump and motor failures, power fluctuations, and  

rising chloride levels have prompted GWA to reconsider how its wells are monitored and 

adjusted to enhance overall service.  

One potential solution is the use of Variable Frequency Drives (VFDs), which are known 

to regulate pump speed on demand, maintain consistent pressure, and gradually start and stop 

motors. This helps reduce stress from electrical surges, potentially leading to significant cost 

savings by extending the lifespan of pumps and motors and reducing labor costs associated with 

replacements. 

To address these challenges, GWA is seeking professional design services to implement 

enhanced electrical monitoring systems at the affected wells. The goal is to ensure GWA’s ability 

to quickly monitor and adjust production flow rates as needed, as well as to upgrade electrical 

control panels and related control systems to improve overall operational efficiency at the wells 

and throughout GWA’s water production system. 

REQUEST FOR APPROVAL 

GWA is seeking to procure professional engineering design services, with the total contract 

cost anticipated to exceed $1M dollars ($1,000,000). This initiative will focus on resolving 

monitoring, adjustment, and power-related issues that impact well operations.  

Specifically, the scope will include the design and integration of solutions such as Variable 

Frequency Drives (VFDs) to allow for adjustable production flow rates, energy storage systems to 

manage short-term power interruptions, and three-phase power balancing equipment to stabilize 

and optimize energy supply for pumping systems. Through these improvements, GWA aims to 

enhance operational resilience, reduce equipment failure, and improve overall service reliability. 
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In accordance with the PUC’s contract review protocol, GWA must secure approval 

before proceeding with the procurement process for projects valued at One Million Dollars 

($1,000,000) or more. This request seeks the necessary approval from the PUC to solicit 

proposals from experienced and qualified design engineers in ensuring GWA’s continued 

commitment to enhance and improve its ability to operate its wells safely, reliably, and cost-

effectively.  Funding for the procured services will come from bonds funds. 

In support of this Petition, the CCU has approved GWA’s request to procure design 

services for Deep Well VFD and electrical upgrades by its adoption of CCU GWA Resolution 

39-FY2025. This Resolution and its supporting exhibits are attached as Exhibit A and are 

incorporated by reference as if fully set forth herein.  

CONCLUSION 

Based on the foregoing, GWA requests the PUC approve and authorize GWA to procure 

design services for Deep Well VFD and electrical upgrades as it is reasonable, prudent, and 

necessary. Once the proposals have been received and evaluated, GWA will return to the PUC 

for a second approval on the proposed contract and the amounts to be awarded.  

 
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED this 5th day of September 2025.   
 
 

      
     
     By:  ____________/s/_______________________ 
          THERESA G. ROJAS     
          GWA Legal Counsel 
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